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President's Message

A Message from President Kurt Anderson   
By: Kurt D. Anderson
2013 OACTA President
    
It has been a busy and interesting summer so far.
Exponent hosted OACTA's first-ever webinar, with
free CLE to OACTA members on accident
reconstruction issues, which was a resounding success.
We look forward to Exponent's future webinar
programs.
 
OACTA's Insurance Coverage Committee hosted its third Insurance
Coverage Seminar in four years, stepping up to help members meet the
CLE requirements for the OSBA's new Insurance Coverage specialty.
Thanks to Mike Neltner, Richard Garner and the Insurance Coverage
committee for their hard work.
 
With the sponsorship of SEA, the Young Lawyer's Committee has
hosted OACTA Happy Hours in several cities, which have been well-
attended and well enjoyed.
 
 
Read More ....

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a4SrHbxrMcvYeP1Lk5HHgZQtZ53Tl2GHCDeHv55lx7Qi0MTITsjTBiWGbgaS6hHvJHZt9p0Evu-xZk90pKA7FKeGXiXu3MEs4bgsEM1bav3DYpw-u1ZpyNaZA8aLU3nO7zVg4CovcwGL4CWFVFEP_9sexlw2TEbIVpDpg_6tJv8MLg8md_CJN8OaUkm3K8_3qNW4LZ9_D9JeAD_dCUjdAkWFIUgdIM1t4ioTuVue2bTlOd8H78ovCHHIzIhoe3cm&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a4SrHbxrMcvYeP1Lk5HHgZQtZ53Tl2GHCDeHv55lx7Qi0MTITsjTBpCRYchUoe8KGK4GSEa8MsnY0phGc4d0sRjd1j7XMiAe8s_RqFFqHu1bxnA64INcdv1K1QDclNVeRnVp_UIdePKMjavpq5Rd3Ha-qtDGzmoaDeKnWaCZ-78K5RuvsAWPx4UpM7Behm_ef9noH9Pu7keaBLH-3YBQQWtL6vCMV9aD-cOUNgHUfrLq3UCZeIDp6faWkMRWApy9&c=&ch=


OACTA Annual Meeting

Submit Articles
to the

Newsletter
Committee:  

 
Joe Borchelt

 
Tony Brown 

Send a Member Request
oacta@assnoffices.com

  
Visit us on the web

www.oacta.org

Ohio Association of
Civil Trial Attorneys

17 S. High St.
Suite 200

Columbus, OH 43215
P. 614.228-4727
F. 614.221.1989

oacta@assnoffices.com

NOMINATE SOMEONE
FOR THE MEMBER

SPOTLIGHT

OACTA is always looking for
new nominations for the

"Member Spotlight" section
of the Update. If you know of
anyone who exemplifies both

professionalism in the
practice of law and has

outside activities which would
be of interest to the OACTA

membership, please submit a
nomination via email to:

Tony Brown
  or

Joe Borchelt

Young Lawyers Committee Update

The Summer Happy Hour Series is back!!   The Young Lawyers
Committee will be hosting Happy Hours in various cities across Ohio.
 As part of our efforts to engage members, increase membership
networking and provide time for some "fun".  
 
Be on the lookout for emails from OACTA with specific locations.
 ALL OACTA MEMBERS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND!!  We also
encourage OACTA members to bring non-OACTA members to learn
about the benefits of joining our organization.  We also will have two
contests: (1) if a non-member joins, the OACTA member who brought
the non-member to the Happy Hour will be entered in a raffle for a
$50.00 gift card; and (2) the new OACTA member will also be entered
in a raffle for a $50.00 gift card.  The drawing will take place at the
November Annual Meeting.  These Happy Hours and the prizes are
sponsored by S-E-A.
 
Read More .... 

OACTA Expert Witness Database!
OACTA's Expert Witness Database is a valuable tool for exclusive use

mailto:jborchelt@reminger.com
mailto:tonyb@bakerfirm.com
mailto:oacta@assnoffices.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=8ehz4xeab&et=1104650765299&s=472&e=001GxNJu1NXygF8AUFWxaFB_UeRLvfFPkiJFml_s9dDUtRsXc0m3-HD7Jc8Ydqb6p-rET7GVeoIzxqRXdGRNdE_HfFKsqCiud3Rq2Z1soyp5xQ=
mailto:oacta@assnoffices.com
mailto:TonyB@bakerfirm.com
mailto:jborchelt@riminger.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a4SrHbxrMcvYeP1Lk5HHgZQtZ53Tl2GHCDeHv55lx7Qi0MTITsjTBpCRYchUoe8KQCtVm1sNOAuDCteYWiVaJ-emOTmPs_6eo0XS3TWupWZ2nKZPref4plrzK6RuKVPqZ6pjBNDsSxfTtU8S4JJ61WjkcFWf7FdUKsGEL61YALCFS9YeEwlBCmy3M_HWpufsaxTD3et0Bqy97fDPue2jlQW7HubtheUmRO2GjhXDzTMSB17QHh-ZBlG9Eh7vVJ0M&c=&ch=


by OACTA members. Help us keep this valuable resource by sending
us names of your best defense experts. It's easy. Just take a few minutes
and submit the names of any experts you have recently used and would
recommend to your fellow members.  
 
SUBMIT AN EXPERT NOW or CLICK HERE to download a Expert

Witness Submission Form.  
 
 Complete the form and return either by email: oacta@assnoffices.com  
or by fax: 614-221-1989. 

OACTA Announces 2013 Law Student Diversity
Scholarship Recipients
Three (3) scholarships in the amount of $1,250.00 each will be
awarded to:  Marissa Black, a student at the The Ohio State University,
Moritz College of Law, Alya Sulaiman, a student at  The Ohio State
University, Moritz College of Law and, Patrice Tisdale a student the
University of Cincinnati College of Law.  Ms. Black, Ms. Sulaiman and
Ms. Tisdale will be recognized at the OACTA Annual Meeting on
November 14, 2013.  These scholarship recipients will be recognized at
the OACTA Annual Meeting.

 Read More .... 

OACTA 5th Annual Golf Outing  

Bring a Judge, Clients or Guests!
 
DATE: September 3, 2013
LOCATION: Pinnacle Golf Club, Grove City, OH
Check -In/Practice Range: 11:30 a.m.
Shot-gun Start: 12:30 p.m.
Post-Reception: 5-7:00 p.m.
COST: $145/golfer (before Aug. 21, 2013); $50/non-golfer reception
 

Support the NFJE and the OACTA Diversity Scholarship
by becoming a SPONSOR!

Become a hole sponsor or donate a prize

 
 CLICK HERE to Register
 

Tom Glassman's Ukraine Experience
We are all creatures of habit. We eat familiar foods at familiar
restaurants. We interact with the same core group of people. Now turn
that upside down. Imagine yourself in a situation where you know
absolutely no one, you cannot understand anything being said around
you, restaurant menus and street signs might as well be written in
hieroglyphics, and everyone can instantly tell you are from somewhere

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a4SrHbxrMcvYeP1Lk5HHgZQtZ53Tl2GHCDeHv55lx7Qi0MTITsjTBuy8gOe8R0Iwj9_Mrb6I8vHBjMB1ESLGr6yZFWaXf3SwJRFCac4Y-Z0HlTv1YJfVEGgd-Wkzd7mBr0le3BvGb-Mp5GzkNYF-is5CHl_Wd8cbTi1hQIQG4HDRnQh-LqvpOltz1Cna_e0tTZuUBHCEiyiclMgK29H2Bjb0MKROxGqmSr_DRElFqGQ_G5Q_UsNT7u6GdUsM3miwNd4Yd_RiUKM=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a4SrHbxrMcvYeP1Lk5HHgZQtZ53Tl2GHCDeHv55lx7Qi0MTITsjTBiWGbgaS6hHv3RZQzrbOWX1vOcaKQVMnVFxS0PR1N-8ZA9lZ4H37KsCrSgdrnOiNAP5bVldU8NwVQASIU04G7R1iqVgRCVwp66jNSHieXkCe9DhpFR36_vTYe5pCpRzps8bt1jNXvnSod2LtnyU7LRG_8olHa3vk9gqokhhH-Bv81GPmXb3zpJLwgWV3KUvP9eytzbYb2ieQ&c=&ch=
mailto:oacta@assnoffices.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a4SrHbxrMcvYeP1Lk5HHgZQtZ53Tl2GHCDeHv55lx7Qi0MTITsjTBjKv9eQaTQnf15Zn5k2BIV2BXVLjulTfliP8lLqHw42lgb7pyImRiDhU9dSIc3fDeHXnYeZNCMNsWSff6WM35LJiNh3UgOQqIRHxRNWmP3h7aKAiybJuG0FJeer8rvcbufrvVA-VmAWSNPCYE55R4ACTlSBi-wEf5J25tSdEHsvApQCcDaBigeTbmuqz2UkP92nfRfOdEf0G&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a4SrHbxrMcvYeP1Lk5HHgZQtZ53Tl2GHCDeHv55lx7Qi0MTITsjTBnHCuOX6EHyWMNd-mxRNwGHzsyrBhXgvDauXs46tFie1GjPmnZQRMMxdzoxCsj2URXZYjKhfpokfgrg_b6DrIdWUW22XWMxZxwEl0fA6FBbsdylyYbaLtf9srqANr3GnM9a2C76-PQi5mWmHX25rKr6xPxCSL5XsnGHRu-GeWapshYaZ2tColRev648LiLUOD3aKQDLnbTa1RjuQrDu-hgM=&c=&ch=


else. I recently experienced it, lived to tell about it, and loved it! I spent
two weeks teaching at two law schools in Ukraine, and it was an
experience I will remember the rest of my life. Through the Leavitt
Institute for International Development, I taught in Odessa, Ukraine, in
the Southern part of this historic nation. It was an eye-opening
experience on many different levels.  
 
Read More ....

Hot Topics in Employment Law 

After a long winter, warm weather has finally arrived in Ohio. As
temperatures heat up, the OACTA Employment Law Committee thought
this would be a good time to pass on some current "hot topics" in
employment law. This article will focus on recent developments of
which all attorneys should be aware when defending employment law
claims. 
 
Also included with this article is a link to a survey from the
Employment Law Committee. As the new Chairperson of the
Employment Law Committee, I and the new vice-chair, Genevieve
Anderson, wanted to reach out to the OACTA membership by sending
similar articles throughout the year that are tailored to topics of interest
to the general membership. Please take a moment to complete the survey
so that we can accomplish this goal and keep our membership informed
of new developments that are relevant to your practice.  
 
Read More ....

Reminger Co. LPA Selected by The Plain Dealer as
"Top Workplaces 2013" for 3rd, Consecutive Year 
 
In a profession known for its high pressure, high stress, long hours, and
adversarial battles, not all law firms would be considered great places
to work. OACTA congratulates Reminger Co LPA, where a number of
OACTA members practice, for the firm's recognition by the Cleveland
newspaper, the Plain Dealer, as a Top Workplaces 2013, for the third
year in a row. The Plain Dealer surveyed nearly 50,000 employees. Only
100 companies were selected as Top Workplaces. Congratulations to
all OACTA members associated with Reminger for their efforts and
success in creating a great place to work!

In Memoriam

 
Nick Satullo 
We were saddened to learn of the passing of OACTA Member and
former OACTA Professional Liability Committee Chair, Nick Satullo,
of Reminger Co., L.P.A. in Cleveland. On behalf of OACTA, we
express our deepest condolences to Nick's family and colleagues.   
 
M. Andrew Sway 
It was with great sadness that we learned of the death of OACTA
member M. Andrew Sway, a partner in the Columbus office of Smith,
Rolfes & Skavdahl Co. LPA. On behalf of OACTA, we express our

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a4SrHbxrMcvYeP1Lk5HHgZQtZ53Tl2GHCDeHv55lx7Qi0MTITsjTBpCRYchUoe8Ke2DX8zTMUbFDUZS3CJQUXGVodEQ-K8TztsHEQmxwXUJpUlTOAB1g6naCB9eyA1Y39tLXHXgc0YbqJl9NWR-bKC_btl-lhtrppkFPUg7eGAg1nVi2kwwlRzCZnmyIYoZQbgRS61kPphz6nx0wl6uHvgXifXsXSep6d_INDZC6EWz6AEzUcCzQqM5lP1msBoGf&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a4SrHbxrMcvYeP1Lk5HHgZQtZ53Tl2GHCDeHv55lx7Qi0MTITsjTBpCRYchUoe8KbapTkJNToAMcNeZdXMLfJjGmlZ1fSgZLf-7SbopBtgl1cGKXI6scNndZTrb3KxmRa-eux1JTRH29G_P7LAKDEfKc5SXarRWN2yqRGzmpBjCR8-XjAWbmOUODb3i5BFnRDICWrn9y6vbxS9TjNVGZvpEbx3PF2jhKsMGWY6XfNfXZbN_iYYMC9wa5xIYQvtju&c=&ch=


deepest condolences to Andy's family and colleagues.
 

MEMBER NEWS

 
The OACTA Update features a "Member News" section, which is
designed to highlight and inform our membership of the personal and
professional accomplishments of our tremendously gifted and talented
OACTA members. If you or another member of your firm or practice
meet the above criteria, please provide a brief, one-paragraph
description to the editors of the Update: Tony Brown
(tonyb@bakerfirm.com ), or Joe Borchelt (jborchelt@reminger.com).
 
We look forward to your submissions and the opportunity to share your
many accomplishments with our organization.  

Tim Fitzgerald joins Cleveland Law Firm 
Timothy J. Fitzgerald has joined the Cleveland law firm of Koehler Neal
LLC as a member.  Tim's practice continues to focus on commercial
and business litigation in state and federal courts, and appellate
practice before state and federal courts of appeals and the Supreme
Court of Ohio. He is certified by the Ohio State Bar Association as an
Appellate Law specialist and serves as one of the twelve members
appointed to the OSBA's Appellate Law Specialty Board where he
serves as its vice-chair.  Tim has also authored amicus briefs on behalf
of OACTA before the Supreme Court of Ohio, including Eastley v.
Volkman (2012), Lang v. Holly Hill Motel, Inc. (2009), and Smith v.
Conley (2006).  He has argued in eight cases decided by the Ohio
Supreme Court and has handled over 200 appeals before the
intermediate state and federal courts of appeals in Ohio. Tim obtained
his undergraduate degree from Marquette University and his law degree
from Cleveland-Marshall College of Law.
 

Jane Lynch Elected to FDCC
Green & Green, Lawyers is proud to announce that Jane M. Lynch has
been elected to the Federation of Defense & Corporate Counsel
(FDCC). To be selected, a candidate must be nominated by two current
members, and go through a vigorous vetting process.  Membership
invitations are limited to 1000 U.S. member attorneys in private
practice.
Ms. Lynch is a 1982 magna cum laude graduate
of the University of Dayton Law School. She is
a shareholder and principal of Green & Green,
Lawyers, and is admitted to practice before the
United States Supreme Court, the U.S. Court of
Appeals for the Sixth Circuit, and the Ohio
Northern and Southern U.S. District Courts.       

OACTA requests that authors who republish articles that were
originally published in an OACTA publication, reflect that the article

first appeared in the OACTA publication.

mailto:tonyb@bakerfirm.com
mailto:jborchelt@reminger.com

